
The Veterans Access, Choice, and Accountability Act of 2014 (Public Law 113-146) changed the 
amount of tuition and fee charges which can be reported to the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs  
(VA).  Effective July 1, 2015, public institutions of higher education must charge qualifying veterans 
and dependents tuition and fees at the rate for in-state residents.  Any institution not meeting this 
requirement will be disapproved by VA for the Post-9/11 GI Bill® and Montgomery GI Bill®.   
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(P.L. 116-315) 

• Effective August 1, 2021, provision 1005 removes the requirement for covered individuals to 
enroll in a course at a public institution of higher learning within three years of being discharged 
to receive in-state tuition. 

Individuals qualifying for in-state tuition under Public Law 113-146 are: 

• A Veteran receiving benefits under the Montgomery GI Bill® (Chapter 30) or the Post- 
9/11 GI Bill® (Chapter 33) who lives in the state in which the institution is located (regardless 
of his/her legal state of residence). 

• A spouse or child using transferred benefits under the Post-9/11 GI Bill® (Chapter 33) who 

lives in the state in which the institution is located (regardless of his/her legal state of 

residence). 

• A spouse or child using benefits under the Marine Gunnery Sergeant John David Fry 
Scholarship who lives in the state in which the institution is located (regardless of his/her legal 
state of residence). 
 

Federal law permits public institutions of higher education to require eligible veterans or 

dependents to demonstrate intent to establish residency in the state by means other than 

satisfying a physical presence requirement.  For example, institutions can request  
documentation such as a driver’s license, car registration or voter registration, signed lease or rent 

receipt to help establish an applicant’s intent to establish residency in  
Massachusetts.  Please note that the federal law does not include a durational residency 

requirement, nor does it include a requirement that eligible veterans demonstrate an intent to 

remain in Massachusetts indefinitely.  

Finally, please note that the federal law does not bar institutions from requiring eligible veterans to 

meet other requirements, unrelated to residency, in order to be eligible for the instate tuition rate.   

GI Bill® is a registered trademark of the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA). More information 

about education benefits offered by VA is available at the official U.S. government Web site at 

https://www.benefits.va.gov/gibill.  


